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NEWS RELEASE 
System for terminal cargo movement is rebounding  

Piti, Guam, June 14, 2023: The Port Authority of Guam, through its contractor G4S, has 

replaced two antennas which service the Terminal Operating System (TOS) allowing for 

real-time data on cargo movement.  

 

“The Port resorted to “old school” communications utilizing FEMA handheld radios after 

nine antennas for the TOS system were destroyed by Typhoon Mawar,” said Port General 

Manager Rory J. Respicio. “Two antennas have been replaced by G4S, allowing cargo 

checkers the ability to enter container information directly into portable hand held units 

for real-time wireless transmission into our central TOS database.” 

 

G4S is in the process of replacing the remaining 7 antennas, the cost of which the Port 

has included as part of its damage assessment.  

 

The TOS system is a vital part of operations which controls the movement and storage 

of cargo in and around the terminal yard. It provides real-time reporting on the status of 

containers, its location, aids in vessel planning, yard management and equipment 

allocation. 

 

Cargo and Fuel Processed Since Reopening 

The following fuel and cargo commodities have been processed and released into 

our island community since reopening the Port on Sunday, May 28, 2023: 

 240 reefers; 

 1527 containers with dry goods; 

 1540 bundles of rebar; 

 2 boxed steel pipes; 

 35 bundle steel plates; 

 556 vehicles; 

 129 units of general cargo; 

 1 excavator, 4 trucks, 1 tractor; 

 1 bundle of chassis; and 

 5 barges – fuel operations. 
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